
Macallen Dam Abutments and Outlet Structure Rehabilitation Project 
Newmarket, NH 

ADDENDUM NO. 3 
 
To:   All Prospective Bidders  
  Macallen Dam Abutments and Outlet Structure Rehabilitation Project 
 
Location:  Macallen Dam, Newmarket, NH  
 
From:  Todd E. Monson – GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. 
  Chad W. Cox – GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc.  
  James P. Guarente – GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. 
 
Re:   Addendum No. 3 
 
Date:   April 12, 2019 

 
 
Please find the following ADDENDUM NO. 3 for the Macallen Dam Abutments and Outlet Structure 
Rehabilitation Project which is to be included as part of the Contract Documents thereof.  
 
General Bidders shall acknowledge receipt of this Addendum No. 3 by checking the appropriate box 
on Sheet 2 of the Bid Form.  
 
 
Item #1: Prevailing Wage Clarification 
 
 The contract will not require prevailing wage. 
 
Item #2:  Allowable Drawdown Period 
  
 Via telephone communication on April 12, 2019, New Hampshire Fish and Game Department 

(NHFG) has indicated a drawdown of the impoundment would be allowed for six weeks 
between September 1st and October 15th. If the Contractor determines further extension of the 
drawdown window is necessary, they shall request such modification in writing to the Engineer 
(copy to the Town).  The Engineer will coordinate with NHFG to address the requested 
modification.  It is recommended that any modification request be submitted soon after NTP so 
as to provide NHFG sufficient advance notice for making their decision and adequate time for 
the Contractor to adjust their construction sequence/approach based on NHFG’s ultimate 
response.  There is no guarantee that an additional drawdown extension beyond 8 weeks will be 
permitted. As indicated in the February 22, 2019 letter from NHFG, re-filling of the 
impoundment shall be coordinated with the schedule for the drawdown of the Pawtuckaway 
Lake in mid-October.  


